Approved            

SANBORNTON BOARD OF SELECTMEN’S MINUTES
January 14, 2015 

Town Offices


The Board of Selectmen convened in regular session Wednesday, January 14, 2015 at 4:30 p.m. at the Town Offices. Selectmen in attendance were Karen Ober, Dave Nickerson and Johnny Van Tassel. TA Veloski was also present.            










PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE – All in attendance recited the pledge of allegiance.

1.0 Public Comment 
- None at this time. 






          









    



2.0  DPW Study Report – Craig Davis explained that the committee has beaten the horse to death to give the BOS a recommendation on how to privatize highway because there were no records to go by and a study should be done for at least two years. Mr. Davis suggested examining a contract route by a season to get actual costs. Jeff Jenkins noted they put out a request for records to other Towns and has no response after two months. Jeff Jenkins stated everyone has an opinion but he doesn't think the BOS want those and hopes the Board will release the committee of their duties. Jeff Jenkins noted they have some forms in the report they have given to the Board that will gather & provide data. Mark Thurston explained the committee couldn't put their hands on a simple file folder of information for even one road that would show history or maintenance, so there were a lot of “what ifs”. Mr. Thurston stated some of the past documents were considered private and was that Road Agent left, the information left with them and the BOS needs to decide what information is needed & it stays in Town. Fire Chief Dexter noted not one Road Agent said to privatize and Mr. Jenkins added they were scared to lose local control. Selectman Ober thanked the committee for their time & effort because she feels it was worth while. A copy of the report will be given to the DPW Director. A brief discussion took place regarding retention of the report.       















3.0  Planner Update – Building Permit Fees – Planner Ward stated the recommended building permit fee schedule remains the same as he originally proposed, with the only variable being the inspections conducted by the Fire Chief. Public Hearing to be scheduled. Planning Board update – Planner Ward updated the BOS on the work of the PB. Planner Ward noted there have been three large parcels that have switched ownership recently (960 acres) and wanted the BOS to be aware of them because there is some concern. Permits for 2014 – 14 additions, 15 out buildings, 6 decks, 4 homes, 1 accessory apartment and 1 commercial.          












4.0  Old Business 







     

  4.1 Budget review – The BOS reviewed the differences between their proposed budget and the Budget Committee's proposed budget. Selectman Van Tassel requested a separate spreadsheet to show income by department. TA Veloski to draft. TA Veloski  stated the Town Planner has declined taking the 1.5% salary increase (plus FICA & Medi-Care) and requested $2,500 dollars for a Town wide mailer. Selectman Nickerson made a motion to accept the changes above in the Planning Board's budget. Selectman Van Tassel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Chair Ober made a motion to adjust the Budget Committee's budget's Secretary line by $200 dollars plus FICA & Medi-Care, advertising by $300 dollars and postage by $300 dollars, as long as none of the increase goes towards a survey. Selectman Van Tassel seconded the motion. A brief discussion took place regarding conducting surveys. Chair Ober made a motion to amend her motion, to take out the survey language. Selectman Van Tassel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Selectman Nickerson made a motion to leave the DPW crack sealing line at $8,200 dollars. Selectman Van Tassel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. Chair Ober made a motion to leave the additional $20K in the DPW's salt & sand line. Selectman Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously. The BOS will ask for further clarification regarding the construction material line ($70K). 


    
  

   
  4.2 Overtime Policy – TA Veloski stated he is waitng to hear back from Town Counsel. 4.3
Employee Assistance Program (EAP) – TA Veloski still working on who would receive the EAP benefit. Chair Ober noted the budgeted amount would cover elected officials, if they are included. 


           
            
  

  4.4 Insurance Update –  Employees have their group numbers but the insurance cards are not in yet.  


 




                          4.5 Perambulation with City of Franklin – Chair Ober will be meeting with Brian Barry next Thursday, to decide whether or not to do the Gile Pond section while the pond is frozen and the rest if the Town’s line in the Spring. 


  

  4.6 Town Report update – Administrative Specialist Rollins reported she still has approximately twenty outstanding Town Report submissions from departments but did receive photos for the cover page today from Katy Wells. 



  4.7 Auditors – Correction to 2014 Budget Figures – The BOS reviewed an e-mail from the Town’s Auditors, explaining the funds could be moved into the correct lines in the budget. Selectman Van Tassel stated a form is needed to attach to the transfer of the funds from one line to the other. Selectman Nickerson made a motion to transfer $3,535 dollars out of the Fire Department’s Vehicle Maintenance budget and moved in to the Building Maintenance budget. Selectman Van Tassel seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.    





  









  

     

 

5.0  New Business 

     




       


  5.1
Open House for June Plummer’s Retirement – An Open House will be held at the Life Safety Building on January 22, 2015 from 1:00 to 2:00 p.m. in honor of June Plummer’s fourteen (14) years of service. 
          


              
  5.2 Memo from Recreation Coordinator Lonergan Re: Budget – The BOS took under advisement.
 




               
             
   5.3
Town Treasurer Shannon Re: Reimbursement from Recreation to the Town – The Town has received a check in the amount of $26,723.25 dollars from the Recreation Department. 








               5.4
Contact list for Alarm at Town Office – Chief Hankard will be removed from this notification list. The BOS agreed.  









  
6.0  Authorize Payroll & the Accounts Payable Register – The BOS reviewed & signed the payroll and the accounts payable register, a copy was made available for public inspection. 












7.0 Accept donations under RSA 31:95 – None at this time.      

 












8.0 Review & Approve Minutes 





                          8.1 1/7/15 draft minutes - Members of the Board reviewed the draft meeting minutes of January 7, 2015. Chair Ober motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of January 7, 2015 without corrections. Selectman Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.





  
              
  8.2
1/12/15 BOS & Budget Committee draft minutes - Members of the Board reviewed the draft minutes of the joint BOS & BC meeting held on January 12, 2015. Chair Ober motioned to approve the draft meeting minutes of January 12, 2015 without corrections. Selectman Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.









9.0 Correspondence – BOS reviewed. 



 





    









10.0 Selectmen's Reports  






            10.1 Update on the work of the Space Needs Committee – Chair Ober stated the Police Department reported to the committee first and the committee will be going to Center Harbor’s police department because they have just completed renovations. The Town Hall and Recreation Department will be discussed next, then Welfare, Department of Public Works & Transfer Station after that. Chair Ober stated the committee will start to evaluate the condition of the buildings and it was suggested that Health Officer Tobin conduct building inspections. Chair Ober noted even if renovations were feasible at the Town Office, parking would still remain a problem.  






 



          



11.0 ADJOURNMENT – Selectman Van Tassel made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:44 p.m. Selectman Nickerson seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.








  




12.0 NEXT MEETING (S) – The Board of Selectmen’s next meeting will be held on Wednesday, January 21, 2015 @ 4:30 p.m. at the Town Offices.       













Respectfully submitted,

April Rollins, Administrative Specialist

1/14/2015

                                                                          BOS Approved Minutes


